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Weatherization Assistance Program (WAP) regulations (10 CFR 440.21) require that “each individual 

weatherization material and package of weatherization materials installed in an eligible dwelling unit must be 

cost-effective…, discounted to present value.” Weatherization Program Notice (WPN) 23-6 Revised Energy 

Audit Approval Procedures provided guidance on the necessary calculations for making this determination, 

including verification that Grantee’s energy audit incorporates future savings using an appropriate discount rate. 

 

The Office of Management and Budget (OMB) updated discount rates on November 9, 2023. The new rate is 

provided per OMB Circular A-4 and directs two percent (2%) be used for the discount rate effective March 1, 

2024.  

 

Historically, WAP utilized a three percent (3%) default discount rate for all energy savings evaluations, which 

was based on previous discount rate direction provided by the OMB in OMB Circular A-94 Appendix C.  

 

To comply with the OMB’s update, WAP clarifies the guidance in WPN 23-6 regarding the choice of discount 

rate, directing that “the discount rate used in cost-effectiveness calculation be two percent (2%). This is 

effective March 1, 2024.” Grantees should ensure this rate is updated in their energy audit tools by March 1, 

2024. 

 

Grantees with questions regarding this memorandum should contact their DOE Technical Project Officer. 

 

https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-10/section-440.21
https://www.energy.gov/scep/wap/articles/weatherization-program-notice-23-6-revised-energy-audit-approval-procedures
https://www.energy.gov/scep/wap/articles/weatherization-program-notice-23-6-revised-energy-audit-approval-procedures
https://www.whitehouse.gov/wp-content/uploads/2023/11/CircularA-4.pdf
https://www.wbdg.org/FFC/FED/OMB/OMB-Circular-A94.pdf
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